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May 22, 2018 
  
Dennis L. Judd  
Attorneys & Counselors at Law 
497 S. Vernal Ave. 
Vernal, UT 84078 
  
Re: Tree Removal, Docket No. 18-999-01, “Miscellaneous Correspondence and Reports 
Regarding Electricy Utility Services; 2018” 
 
Dear Mr. Judd: 
 

The Public Service Commission (“PSC”) received notification on May 21, 2018 from 
Governor Herbert’s office concerning the removal of the pine tree located at 572 E. Canyon Rd., 
Payson, Utah. The PSC’s initial impression is that this dispute relates to real property rights 
generally outside the PSC’s jurisdiction. However, if the landowners disagree or otherwise 
believe a basis exists for the PSC to exercise jurisdiction and afford them a remedy, the PSC 
will, of course, consider any appropriately filed request for agency action or customer complaint. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#302313 

 


